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I. SUMMARY

ARGENTINA

CESCR ratification: 1986

Argentina ratified the CRPD and its Optional Protocol on 2 September 2008.

Click here to see the references to persons with disabilities in the Concluding Observations.

II. EXCERPTS FROM CONCLUDING OBSERVATIONS THAT INCLUDE REFERENCES TO PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES
ARGENTINA
15.
The Committee notes with concern the large number of workers in the informal economy in the State party and regrets that a significant percentage of them, including migrant workers, lack access to the social security system, in particular pension schemes. The Committee also expresses concern about discrimination with regard to conditions of work and minimum wages experienced in particular by outsourced (tercerizados) or temporary workers, and women in domestic work, the textile industry and the agricultural sector (arts. 6 and 7). 

The Committee urges the State party to continue its efforts to reduce the informal sector of the economy with a view to promoting employment in the formal sector and, in this way, to ensure the full enjoyment of economic and social rights by all workers. It recommends that the State party extend the applicability of the minimum wage legislation to those sectors where it still does not apply. The Committee recommends that measures be taken to ensure the full legal protection of workers irrespectively of their sector of employment. It also encourages the State party to consider modifying the residency requirements established for migrant workers in line with the National Constitution and the Migration Law to ensure their access to non-contributory social benefit schemes.

20.
The Committee is concerned that requirements to receive the universal allowance for children (Asignación Universal por Hijo), which is granted by law, in practice exclude certain groups such as migrants and their children from receiving this benefit.

The Committee calls upon the State party to consider adopting all the necessary measures to ensure the unrestricted coverage of universal allowance for children, in particular from marginalized and disadvantaged groups, such as children of migrant workers in an irregular situation and children of persons deprived of their liberty. 
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